Town of Plymouth Town Council

80 Main Street Telephone: (860) 585-4001 Terryville, CT 06786 Fax: (860) 585-4015

http://www.plymouthct.us

Minutes

January 8, 2013

Call to Order: Mayor Vincent Festa, Jr., called the scheduled January 8, 2013, Plymouth Town Council Public Hearing Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m., in the Community Room, Town Hall.

Roll Call: Present were Town Councilman Remie Ferreira, Sr., Mayor Vincent Festa, Jr., Town Councilman Richard Foote and Town Councilwoman DiAnna Schenkel.

Fire Exits Notification

Mayor Festa noted the Fire Exits for the record.

Pledge of Allegiance

Mayor Festa led the Plymouth Town Council and the Public Audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Reading of Legal notice

Mayor Festa read the Legal Notice (see attachment) of the scheduled January 8, 2013, Public Hearing Meeting into the record as follows: Legal Notice Public Hearing, "Notice is hereby given to the legal voters and qualified taxpayers of the Town of Plymouth that the Plymouth Town Council will hold a Public Hearing on Tuesday, January 8, 2013, at 6:00 p.m., in the Community Room, Plymouth Town Hall, 80 Main Street, Terryville, CT, to give citizens an opportunity to hear and or/make oral or written recommendations regarding the adoption of an Ordinance establishing the Public Works Advisory Committee", Vincent Festa, Jr., Mayor, Dated this 22nd day of December 2012, Plymouth, CT.

Public Comments

No report.

Plymouth Town Council Public Hearing Meeting January 8, 2013 Page Two of Two Pages

Council Comments

Town Councilwoman Schenkel made a motion, seconded by Town Councilman Ferreira, to recommend adoption of the Public Works Advisory Commission, as presented to the Town Council. This motion was approved unanimously.

Adjournment

There being no further business of the Plymouth Town Council, Town Councilwoman Schenkel made a motion, seconded by Town Councilman Ferreira, to adjourn at 6:03 p.m.

Discussion:

Pattie DeHuff, 20 Lynn Avenue, Terryville, CT, questioned if the meeting was a legal meeting.

Mayor Festa stated that it was a legal meeting, it was a Public Hearing.

Pattie DeHuff stated that the meeting did not have a quorum.

Mayor Festa stated that the Council did not need to have a quorum for a Public Hearing, noting that they had gone through this once before and that the legal opinion was that the Council did not need a quorum for a Public Hearing.

Vote: This motion was approved unanimously. (See Motion on Page Two)

Respectfully Submitted,

Recording Secretary

Attachment